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Members Present:   D. Malooley, R. Peters, L. Rosenhein, M. Schafer, J. Shin.
Student members: 

Ex-officio: R. English, K. Harris, A. Hay, H. Hudson, L. Maule, M. Miller, S. Powers.
Executive Committee Liaison: 
Absent: C. Lunce, S. Kiger, W. Mitchell, C. Paterson
Guests:  G. Cockrell, D. McNabb, T. Sawyer, C. Crowder
R. Peters called the meeting to order at 12:36 PM. 

1. A motion to approve the Minutes of Meeting #23, (4-19-11), was made and passed, 4-0-1, (Schafer/Rosenhein).

2.  L. Maule presented and discussed the proposal from Social Work for SOWK 450 to become a FS: UDIE course. D. Malooley raised a concern about the catalog copy prerequisites and wording.  Following discussion and clarifications from M. Miller, it was determined that the prerequisites would include SOWK 130, SOWK 240, and, for SOWK Majors only, SOWK 270 (or concurrently enrolled). Course is also open to non-Social Work majors. Students not meeting the pre-requisites may enroll with permission of the instructor.

3.  The previous discussion opened up dialog on the permission of instructor if pre-requisites have not been met.  The new Scheduling Form states that all pre-requisite overrides must have the Chair signature, not the instructor. There was concern voiced that this will allow a Chair to allow students into a class without the instructor knowing that the student did not have the necessary knowledge. A motion to modify the form to have the instructor and the chair signature, or if no instructor had been assigned, a TBD,  was made and seconded, (Malooley/Schafer). Following discussion that this would hinder summer enrollment as the Faculty are not here during summer registration caused a motion to Table for further discussion/resolution. The Motion to Table passed 5-0-0, (Peters/Schafer).
4.  C. Crowder presented and discussed the proposal from HRDPT for revision of the B.S. Human Resource Development for Higher Education and Industry. The change includes removing TMGT 351 and TMGT 429 and adding HRD 351. There was discussion on the rationale and content duplication. C. Crowder provided coherent answers to address the concerns.
5.  G. Cockrell and D. McNabb presented the proposal from Built Environment for a new BS program in Architectural Engineering Technology.  There was discussion on program need and projected enrollments. The Proposed Catalog Copy should be corrected to include the FS inclusion of Math 115 statement, and to add the (3 Credits) following the IAD 354, or 454, or 455 requirement.  Additionally, the CNST 206 course will need to be unbanked.
6.  Program review, course review, course inventory proposals. R. Peters reported that the email concerning the courses that were not in the Catalog had been sent to the Associate Deans. It appears that the spreadsheet was incorrect. A new spreadsheet in being prepared and will be distributed as soon as possible. The Program Prioritization Category 3 and 4 email was also distributed. The COB, COE, and NHHS have responded. The replies from remainder of the Colleges are anticipated soon. 
7.  Inclusion of the earned Undergraduate Degree Program on the Diploma. D. Malooley reported that several Faculty and students had inquired about having the actual degree program included on the Diploma. Students are in favor of this and some have reported that prospective employers would not recognize their degree as it was not listed on the diploma itself.  A. Hay added that this had been discussed by other groups and they felt it unnecessary.  Further discussion will be needed on this issue.
8. a motion to suspend the Agenda and move to New Business was made and seconded, Maule/Miller). The Motion failed 1-3-1.

9.  A motion to receive the document “Draft Policy on the Creation, Reorganization, Discontinuing, or Merger of Academic Unit(s)” was made and passed, 5-0-0, (Peters/Rosenhein). The document will be discussed at a later date.
10. The Foundational Studies “Locus Of Control” document had been further reviewed by the FSC and minor modifications made. A motion to approve the document was made and passed, 5-0-0, (Schafer/Rosenhein). Forward to Senate for action.
11. L. Maule reported that the Foundational Studies Council had held an emergency meeting to discuss the increase in credits for PE101L from 0 to 1.  The Council voted 6-4 to approve the change. Also deleted was the option ; “A student who, because of health status or disability, who is unable to participate actively, should take Physical Education 100.” They had discussion on if the FSC had authority to allow credit changes or not. It was determined that this would fall under the responsibilities of CAAC.  T. Sawyer added that a primary difficulty was the lack of credit and therefore generated SCH’s for Faculty assigned to teach these sections.  It was also determined that PE101L could be used as a lab course for other courses in other programs. This change added flexibility to many programs.  Students taking the PE 101L must also enroll in PE 101 or have enrolled in another course that has PE 101L as a co-requisite.  PE 101L may NOT be taken as a stand-alone course.  
12.  Foundational Studies Council Report.  L. Maule reiterated that the FS Council had approved the increase in credits for PE 101L. The Department decision was approved. Now that all approvals have been completed, the concern is on student impact for registration, loads, and information dissemination to the Campus Community.
13. Lack of quorum prevents voting today, so a special meeting will be called to allow final disposal of the items presented today.

14. The Committee adjourned at 2:15 PM
Respectfully Submitted

David J. Malooley, Secretary 
